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July 29, 2021 

 
MARIA CECILIA O. PAGDANGANAN 
Researcher 
Philippine Center for Investigative Journalism 
Email: editorial@pcij.org, 
mariacecilia.pagdanganan.ab@ust.edu.ph 
Mobile: +63-917-134-6674 

 
Re: Freedom of Information Electronic Mail 

(Data/document request) dated July 16, 2021 
  

Dear Miss Pagdanganan:   
 

 Greetings! 
 
In the above-stated letter, you requested the Office of the 

Solicitor General (OSG) for records pertaining to the following:  
 
1. Case file re 79 establishments given notice to vacate 
 
2. Case file re Palawan PENRO case against Sunlight 

Ecotourism Island Resort 
 
Upon verification from our records, it appears that the 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) has 

not endorsed any concern relating to the above-stated cases 
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to the OSG. We thus regret to inform you that we may not 
provide you with the data or information that you need for your 
research. 

 
However, may we suggest that a similar request be made 

directly to the DENR MIMAROPA, it being the primary agency 
responsible for the conservation, management, development 
and proper use of the environment in the province of Palawan.  

 

You may write Regional Executive Director (RED) Ma. 
Lourdes G. Ferrer, CESO III using the following contact details: 
 

Address:  1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, 
Manila 
Email: mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph 
Phone Trunkline No. 8248-33-67/ 
8249-33-67 loc 2717 
Telefax: (02) 8405-00-06 

 
We also informed DENR MIMAROPA’s Legal Division Chief 

Atty. Gandhi G. Flores of the instant request for information. 
Her contact details are as follows:  

 
Email:denr4blegal@gmail.com  
Phone Trunkline No. 8248-33-67 / 
8249-33-67 loc 2717 
 

The head of the Palawan Provincial Environment and 
Natural Resources Office is Mr. Eriberto B. Saños, who may 
also be able to assist you in your concerns. The PALAWAN 
PENRO’s office address is at Brgy. Sta. Monica, Pto. Princesa 
City, Palawan. 

 
Email: penropalawan@denr.gov.ph  
Telephone: (048) 433-5638; (048) 434-8791 
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We hope that the above information would help in your 
study and research work.  

 
 
       Very truly yours,  
 
            
       JOSE C. CALIDA 
       Solicitor General  

     By:   
 
 

 
SHARON E. MILLAN-DECANO 

        Assistant Solicitor General  
       
  

      MARICAR T. MENDOZA 

Senior State Solicitor 
 
 
CC: KAROL ILAGAN 
Editorial Director, PCIJ 
Email: kmilagan@pcij.org, karolilagan@gmail.com 
Mobile: +63-956-526-4714 
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